
 

 

 
 
 
 

REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Brad Fagrell, City Engineer 

 
Date:  May 8, 2018 
 
Subject: Construction Contract Award for Third Street Channel Stage 2 CIP Project 

No. 4296 
 
Recommendation 
  

1. Award the Public Works Construction Agreement for Third Street Channel Stage 2 to 
Weka, Inc.  
 

2. Authorize the City Manager to execute an Agreement in the amount of $4,066,515 
for Third Street Channel Stage 2, in substantially the form attached and in such final 
form as approved by the City Attorney. 

 
3. Authorize the City Manager to execute change orders not to exceed the 10% 

contingency amount of $406,651.50. 
 

4. Authorize the City Engineer to record a Notice of Completion once it is determined 
the work is complete and the improvements have been accepted by the City.  

Background   

   
On July 14, 2015, The City entered into a Professional Services Agreement with Michael Baker 
International, Inc (MBI) for the development of Plans, Specifications and Engineer’s Estimate 
(PS&E). Subsequent Amendments 1 and 2 were executed to complete additional work that 
included structural calculations and details, aerial topography and mapping, additional field 
surveying, geotechnical investigations, Hydrology and Hydraulic design reports, utility 
coordination, potholing survey, environmental clearances, EVMWD Utility relocation plans and 
improvement plans. 
 
On May 23, 2017, the Council adopted a mitigated negative declaration for the Third Street 
Storm Drain project (ER 2017-00002), and adopted a consistency finding with the Western 
Riverside County Multiple Species Habitat Conservation Plan.  
 
In late February of 2018, MBI finalized the plans, specifications and cost estimate.  On March 7, 
2018, the project was advertised. 
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Discussion      
 
Contractor bids were opened publicly on April 25, 2018, at 2:00 p.m.  The City received sixteen 
(16) bids from qualified contractors.  Staff recommends the selection of the lowest bidder.  The 
bid results are summarized below: 
 
Contractor (Bidder)        Bid Amount     _ 

1. Weka, Inc.     $4,066,515 
2. Sukut Construction    $4,174,885 
3. Garrett J Gentry General Engineering $4,211,768.39 
4. DDH Apple Valley Construction, Inc  $4,282,656 
5. Sully-Miller Contracting Co.    $4,300,000 
6. Gwinco Construction    $4,360,684 
7. Beador Construction Company  $4,412,300 
8. Leatherwood Construction   $4,419,065 
9. Kana Pipeline     $4,468,000 
10. Downing Construction    $4,531,500 
11. Utah Pacific Construction Company  $4,769,450 
12. Boudreau Pipeline Corporation  $5,151,808 
13. Colich and Sons LP    $5,387,150 
14. James W. Fowler Co    $5,397,646 
15. MNR Construction    $5,850,450 
16. L.H. Woods and Sons, Inc   $5,939,000 
 

 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Funding for this project has been allocated under the City’s adopted CIP.   
 
Exhibits 
 

 A – Agreement 
 B – Proposal 
 C – Site Map  

 
 


